
 
 
 

PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF OREGON 
INTEROFFICE CORRESPONDENCE 

 
 
 
 
DATE: November 9, 2021 
 
TO:  File through Roger White 
 
FROM: Laurel Anderson   
 
SUBJECT: Canby Telephone Association, Docket No ADV 1320/Advice Letter No. 24 

Revises tariff PUC Or. No. 3 Access Services, modifies and standardizes 
pricing among the company’s existing Ethernet Transport Service offering 
capacities.  

 
 
I have reviewed this filing and recommend that an acknowledgement letter be sent. The filing 
was submitted on October 12, 2021 and will go into effect on November 11, 2021. 
 
This filing is being made to modify and standardize pricing amongst Canby’s existing Ethernet 
Transport Service offerings. The rate changes are predominately reductions for different levels of 
service, however there are a few instances where a rate is slightly increased. Additionally, this 
filing introduces new 2-Gigabyte-thru-10-Gigabit Ethernet Transport Capacity options in 1 
Gigabit increments for Month-to-Month, 3-Year Term, and 5-Year Term service terms. These new 
pricing and capacity options will afford customers the opportunity to purchase Ethernet Services 
at higher speeds.  
 
Other than noted above, this filing will not increase any rate or charge, cause the withdrawal of 
service, or conflict with other schedules. This filing is revenue neutral for these Companies. 
 
It is requested that this filing become effective November 11, 2021. 
 
 


